

The Misconsin Early Mustangers

"A FEW TO PRESERVE THE BEST"

October 27, 1980

The October meeting of The Wisconsin Early Mustangers was called to order at 7:40 P.M. by President Dick Doria.

The first order of business was the reading of the minutes and Treasurer's reports by Secretary/Treasurer Bob Wroblewski. Hearing no additions or corrections, they stood approved as read.

President Doria then asked that new members and guests introduce themselves.

Under old business, Dick Doria gave a brief report on the plans for a dinner meeting which is tentatively set for February.

Dick Doria then reported on a new logo to be used on the back of our jackets. This was necessary due to the illegibility of our present logo from a distance. Order forms for the jackets were made available after the meeting. Paul Fisher then noted that the prices quoted on the order forms were plus tax.

Dick Doria then reminded members that anyone receiving a renewal notice from The Mustang Club of America should pay this through our club.

Members who were lucky enough to participate in the trip to Door County then shared their experiences with the group. Bob Beauparland reminded members that he had slides to show after the meeting.

Dick Doria reminded members that business cards were still available for those that did not receive any or who had used all of theirs.

Under new business, a motion was made to continue meeting monthly, with the exception of December. This was seconded and passed by the membership.

Next volunteers were asked for to form a committee to do research on a spring trip to the Ford plant in Dearborn, Michigan. This is tentatively set for early May. Members of this committee are, Scott Nehlsen, Steve Barmash, Mark Lien, Bob Beauparland, Dick Doria, Mike ong and Bob Wroblewski.

Members were then reminded that this is their club, any ideas for group activities are welcome and should be brought forth for discussion. This brought up the idea of a Christmas party, any interested members should call Penny Ottow. She will report back at the next meeting. The idea of showing our cars at a shopping mall was also brought up and will be discussed in the future.

A committee was then formed to produce The Feed Bag. Volunteers were Paul Roewer as editor, Marlene Witczak as copywriter and Steve Barmash as classified ad copywriter.

Our next meeting will be December 1, 1980 at 7:30 P.M. at Wauwatosa Savings and Loan, 6400 S. 27 st., Oak Creek, Wisconsin.

It was moved, seconded and passed to adjourn at 8:07 P.M.

Fraternally submitted,
Bob Wroblewski

Bob Wroblewski

Secretary/Treasurer